N.Y.C. CHINATOWN REUNION NEWSLETTER

April 24, 2005

NEW YORK              APRIL 22, 2005

Museum of Chinese in the Americas (MoCA) E-newsletter: A "Tell Your Friends and Family!" Announcement of Events, Exhibits and Programs at MoCA and Around New York City. For more information, call (212)619-4785.

PROGRAMS:

1) Saturday, April 23: Master Song Chang Rong Peking Opera Demonstration 

2) Saturday, April 23: TASTE OF CHINATOWN

3) Wednesday, April 27: Author's Reading, Judy Fong Bates, "Midnight at the Dragon Cafe"  

EXHIBITS:

4) Have You Seen "Have You Eaten Yet?"

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

5) CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS: QI PAOS/ CHEONG SAMS 

6) Website Under Renovation

**************************************

1) Master Song Chang Rong: Peking Opera Demonstration

WHEN: Saturday, April 23, 2:30 pm - 3:30 pm

WHERE: MoCA, 70 Mulberry Street, 2nd Floor (at Bayard Street)

FEE: Free with Museum admission ($3/adult; $1/student & senior);

First-come, first-served -- standing room only.   

In his first visit to the United States, Peking Opera Master Song

Chang Rong will lead a special demonstration at the Museum of Chinese in the Americas (MoCA).  Master Song is one of the few remaining practitioners of the Nan-Dan form, where males play the female roles.

Joined by his two students, William Lau and Yang Li-Li, the trio will perform in full make-up and costume.  In this fully interactive program, the audience will have a chance to learn some of the distinct opera moves and learn about Master Song's unique style.      

2) TASTE OF CHINATOWN

WHEN: Saturday, April 23, 12:00pm - 6:00pm

INFO: visit www.explorechinatown.com for details

MoCA joins Explore Chinatown for Taste of Chinatown!  Visitors can sample area restaurant's fare for only $1.00 per plate.  Children will enjoy craft activities along Mott Street led by the Museum of Chinese in the Americas and the Children's Museum of the Arts.  After filling your stomach, make sure to head over to MoCA to see "HAVE YOU EATEN YET?: THE CHINESE RESTAURANT IN AMERICA."  It's a day to feed your stomach and your brain!  

3) Author's Reading, Judy Fong Bates, "Midnight at the Dragon Cafe" 

WHEN: Wednesday, April 27, 2005, 7:00 pm

WHERE: McNally Robinson Bookstore, 50 Prince Street (at Mulberry Street)

Chinese Canadian author Judy Fong Bates reads from her novel, "Midnight at the Dragon Cafe."  Bates' story centers around Su-Jen Chou, a Chinese girl growing up in a small Ontario town in the 1950s.

Through Su-Jen's eyes we see the hard life behind the scenes at the Dragon Cafe, the local diner her family runs.  Her half-brother Lee-Kung smolders under th responsibilities he must carry as the dutiful Chinese son.  Her mother, beautiful but bitter, lays her hopes and dreams on Su-Jen's shoulders, until she turns to find solace in the most forbidden of places, while Su-Jen's elderly father strives to hek-fuh, swallow bitterness, and save face at all costs.

4) Exhibit: HAVE YOU EATEN YET?: THE CHINESE RESTAURANT IN AMERICA

WHEN: Through June 30, 2005

Have you seen "Have You Eaten Yet?"  The exhibit that has been covered in New York Times, Associated Press, Chicago Sun Times, Print Magazine, Saveur Magazine,  Voice of America and many others will soon end on June 30, 2005.  "Have You Eaten Yet?" takes a historical look at an influential site of Chinese American life -- the Chinese restaurant.  Often the first introduction to Chinese culture for many Americans, the Chinese restaurant has functioned since the nineteenth  century as a place of cultural exchange.  Through an extensive collection of Chinese restaurant menus and related ephemera, the exhibit traces the Chinese restaurant's origin and growth in America, and explores how it has helped broaden the definition of American culture through the introduction of new foods.  The exhibit is co-curated by Cynthia Lee and Dr. Yong Chen.  

5) CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS: QI PAOS/CHEONG SAMS  

Do you have a qi pao handed down to you through the generations? 

Or a uniquely re-designed version of the qi pao?  

Do you have photos of the women in your family donning their favorite qi paos?  

What does this iconic Chinese dress mean to you?  

MoCA is preparing for an exhibit on the QI PAO/CHEONG SAM in 2006.

We are looking for:

- qi paos ranging from the 1920s-30s to the present-day,

- family photos of women in their qi paos, 

- stories of women's first encounters with, or impressions of, the qi pao. 

Send photos and stories (DO NOT SEND DRESSES.  Please send a photo of the dress for consideration) to:

Attn: Qi Pao Exhibit 

Museum of Chinese in the Americas 

70 Mulberry Street, 2nd Floor, 

NY, NY 10023 

or email submissions to clee@moca-nyc.org. 

Please include the following information with your submissions: 

1) where and when the dress was made; 

2) your contact information: Name, Address, Email, Daytime Phone; 

3) if submitting a story, please tell us a little about yourself

(ethnic background, age, occupation, etc.)  

Please note that photos will not be returned.  All submissions are received with the understanding that permission is given by the sender for use by the Museum of Chinese in the Americas for exhibitions and exhibitions-related purposes.  Contributors whose submissions are selected for the exhibit will be notified by MoCA staff.  

6)MoCA Website Undergoing Renovation

The Museum of Chinese in the Americas (MoCA) website is under renovation.  If you are searching for information on any of the Museum's programs, exhibitions or events, please call us at (212)     619-4785.  We would be happy to assist you with your questions.  

We apologize for the inconvenience and hope to relaunch the website soon.

*****************************************The Museum of Chinese in the Americas is supported by our members and by funds provided by the Institute of Museum and Library Services, National Endowment for the Humanities, New York State Council on the Arts - Museum Program & Special Arts Services, New York City Department of Cultural Affairs, Jackie Chan Charitable Foundation, JP Morgan Chase Foundation, JT Tai Foundation, MetLife Foundation, Museum Loan Network, Ong Family Foundation, Pumpkin Foundation and the Robert Sterling Clark Foundation.

"Have You Eaten Yet" is made possible with public funds from the New York City Department of Cultural Affairs, the New York State Council on the Arts, a state agency, and MoCA members.  Additional support is provided by Museum Benefactors Roderick G.W. Chu, Drs. Mary Leong & Peter Hong, Linda Sun, and Jadin Wong.  

******************************************

FREE DAVID WONG - NEXT MEETING TUESDAY, APRIL 26

Our next meeting is on a Tuesday night, April 26th, at Project REACH (near the F train station at East Broadway).  Please email us if you are interested in attending so we can give you the full details.

NEW EXPERIMENTAL DWSC BLOG

We just launched an experimental blog (with its own RSS feed that you can add to My Yahoo!).  Visit the web site (freedavidwong.org) for the link to the new blog.  Please feel free to post public comments to the blog or you can email us your comments and suggestions privately.  We hope the RSS feed will give people an easy way to keep up to date on the latest developments.

ST. JOHN'S LAW SCHOOL HONORS THE DAVID WONG SUPPORT COMMITTEE

On Friday, April 15th, the Asian American Law Students Association at St. John's Law School honored the David Wong Support Committee and David's legal team at their seventh annual Ronald H. Brown Alumni Dinner.  Thanks, St. John's Law AALSA, for the honor and for hosting two screenings of the documentary video about David's case!  We will try to post one or two pictures from the event soon.

As always, please email us if you have questions, suggestions, or ideas about the case.

*****************************************

Annual Fundraising Gala Dinner

DATE: June 10, 2005 

TIME: 6:00 pm 

LOCATION: Jing Fong Restaurant 

at 20 Elizabeth Street in Chinatown 

To RSVP
Please send us your confirmation by Friday June 3, 2005 to submit your reservation request at our Fundraiser Event. If you are unable to attend our event, but would like to learn more about or donate to NYCCC, please visit our website www.chinesedance.org for more information.
Helen H. Wu, Executive Director 

New York Chinese Cultural Center
email: benefit@chinesedance.org 

phone: 212-334-3764 

web: http://www.chinesedance.org
*****************************************

A4's Culture Pass Eye on Asian American Arts

The Asian American Arts Alliance (A4) has created a public programming project called Eye on Asian American Arts, which will promote six selected arts groups' events in May and June 2005. A "Culture Pass" with listings of events and discount coupons will be distributed to the general public starting Monday, April 18th.

The culture pass can be found at these locations: The Chinatown Information Booth, NYU Information Center, Lotus Music & Dance (www.lotusarts.com), The Museum of Chinese in the Americas (www.moca-nyc.org) and at the APA Heritage Festival in Union Square on Sunday, May 8th. The pass can also be obtained on A4's website and through A4's bi-weekly e-calendar. To sign up for e-calendar, please visit our website.

This project aims to promote and develop audiences for the six selected arts groups during Asian Pacific American (APA) Heritage Month. The six arts groups selected as participants of the Eye on Asian American Arts project are Hawaii Cultural Foundation (HCF), H.T. Chen Dance Company, Indo-American Arts Council, Inc. (IAAC), Museum of Chinese in the Americas (MoCA), New York Chinese Cultural Center (NYCCC), and Rebudal Dance Company. These six groups will offer special discounts to their events.

To receive a copy of the Culture Pass, please contact Connie Wang at 212.941.9208 or email: cwang@aaartsalliance.org.

Asian American Arts Alliance (A4) is dedicated to increasing financial resources and visibility for Asian American arts groups in New York City. For more information about A4's programs and membership, please visit our website at www.aaartsalliance.org.
*****************************************

New Jersey

Job Opportunity 

For your information Continental Airlines (Beijing Flight), at Newark Airport has positions open for (6) flight attendants and (2) ticket agents.  Candidates must be able to converse fluently in Mandarin and English.  

Interviews will be held at the Girl Scout Service
Center on Saturday, April 30, starting at 10 AM. 
Candidates are requested to go online for
applications.  

The GS Service Center is located at: 

300 Forest Avenue, Paramus, NJ  07652.  Follow the OCA signs to the second floor in the building.  For more information, visit http://www.continental.com/company/career/flightattendant.asp

If you know of anyone who would be interested in this position, please forward it to them.

Virginia Ng  virginialou@yahoo.com
